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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This letter is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 

10, United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of the entire 

record, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence submitted was 

insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, your 

application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

26 March 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.         

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 15 June 2023 Administrative 

Remarks 6105 (page 11) counseling entry as well as your request to remove the 6 July 2023 

Administrative Remarks (Page 11) counseling entry.  The Board considered your contentions 

that you were acquitted by Special Court Martial (SPCM) and found not guilty regarding the 

alleged offense of possessing or using cocaine, which affirms your innocence and undermines 

the basis for any disciplinary action stemming from the incident. 

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a 6105 entry counseling you for violation of 

Articles 92 and 112a, of the Uniform Code of Military Justice (UCMJ).  Specifically, On 27 

April 2023, you provided a urine sample that tested positive for cocaine, an unauthorized and 

illegal substance.  You signed the entry, the Board noted although you elected to submit a 

statement, the Board found no evidence of a statement, and you provided none.  The Board 

determined that the contested counseling entry was written and issued according to the 

MARCORSEPMAN.  Specifically, the counseling entry provided written notification concerning 

your deficiencies, specific recommendations for corrective action, where to seek assistance, the 

consequences for failure to take corrective action, and it afforded you the opportunity to submit a 

rebuttal.  Moreover, your commanding officer (CO) signed the counseling entry, and he/she 






